
 
COMMUNITY SAFE ROUTES COMMITTEE 

Monday March 18, 2024  6:00 PM 

MEETING WAS HELD IN PERSON 

 

 

If attendance requires special accommodation, please contact (608) 348-9741, ext. 2238  

Minutes 
 

Prepared by Howard Crofoot, 04/12/2024  
 

CSRC Attendees:  Robin Fatzinger Danica Larson, Paul Malischke, Eileen McCartney 

and Maureen Vorwald - in person, Jason Artz and Cindy Tang– by Zoom,  

CSRC Not Present: None 

Staff Attendees: Howard Crofoot,  

Public Attendees:  Alyssa Schaeffer,– SW Wis RPC,  
 

1. Call to Order at 6:00 pm by Cindy Tang 
 

2. Approval of Minutes:    February 19, 2024 CSRC:   Motion to approve by Robin, 

second by Danica. Motion passed unanimously. 
 

3. Citizen Comments, Observations, & Petitions:  Cindy made a comment that she 

received a complaint about unattended children walking from the School District 

Bus Stop by the Library to downtown apartments.  They do not push the walk 

buttons nor do they wait for crossing signals. 
 

 

4. Old Business: 

a. Follow Up on Bike & Pedestrian Plan.   

Alyssa briefed the Committee on the results of the March 4 Plan 

Commission meeting. Based on feedback at the Plan Commission meeting: 

she moved the Complete Streets recommendation forward as a Policy 

recommendation; proposed curb extensions at Hickory and Main based on the 

pedestrian traffic and crash data; and proposed curb extensions on 

Greenwood Ave near Dobson and Morrow Halls.  She also reminded us of the 

proposed timeline.  Plan Commission to do a final review and recommendation 

on April 1.  Common Council to review on April 9 and final action on April 23. 

 

5. New Business:   

a. Contract 6-24 Sidewalk Repairs (info).   

Howard briefed the Committee that the Base Bid was awarded.  It will do 

repairs to the sidewalk crossings on Pine Street, the crossing in the NW corner 

of Pine and Water by the Ruxton apartments and replace the ADA ramp tactile 

warning pad on the SW corner of Main and Bonson by Morrissey Printing.  

Paul asked about whether we could conduct grinding on the trail where the 

trail uses the concrete drive at the Super 8 properties.  Howard mentioned that 
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it cannot be done this year.  Since it is the Super 8 driveway, it is more 

properly the responsibility of the owner. 

b. Contract 1-24 Sowden and Grace (info) 

Howard briefed the Committee that the Base Bid was awarded.  This will 

replace and complete the sidewalk grid on Grace Street to the north side 

of Sowden where there will be a direct crossing.  The sidewalk on Sowden 

will be extended to Water Street.  There will be no sidewalk on the east 

side of Grace or the south side of Sowden. 

c. Contract 2-24 W. Adams St (info) 

Howard briefed the Committee that the Base Bid was awarded.  It will 

replace the sidewalk on the north side of W. Adams from Chestnut to 

Court.  There will be no sidewalk on the south side. 

d. 2025 Camp St (info) 

Howard briefed the Committee that there was a Public Information 

meeting.  The current sidewalk will be replaced on the north side of the 

street.  The street will be narrowed to eliminate parking on the north side 

to promote slower speeds. 

e. Contract 8-24 Highway Painting (info)  

Howard briefed the Committee that the Base Bid and all Alternates were 

awarded.  College Drive, including crosswalks will be painted.  There are 

no crosswalks on Enterprise Drive south of the Hospital.  There is one 

crosswalk on Broadway at Madison by Mound View Park that will be 

painted.  There are crosswalks on W Main Street from College to the west 

City Limits that will be painted. 

 

6. Adjourn at 6:40 pm, motion by Eileen, second by Robin. Motion passed 

unanimously. 


